Baccalaureate Degree Advisor Committee Meeting
November 13, 2015
Minutes

Present:  AC Campbell, Bart Hoffman, Debbie Hyman, Bonnie Jaros, Elliott Jones, Jim Kennedy, Robert Manson, Michelle Parolise, Maria Rios, and George Sweeney 

Absent: Micki Bryant, Paula Canzona, Yolanda Garcia, Mark Liang, Sara Lundquist, Monica Porter, Sandra Woods, and John Zarske 

ACOTE Accreditation 
Michelle provided an overview of the new ACOTE accreditation of OT/OTA programs.
· ACOTE will be accrediting entry level OT at both the Masters and Doctorate levels
· ACOTE will be accrediting entry level OTA at both the Associates and Bachelors levels
· All of these accredited programs will be entry level designed for pre-licensure students 
· Standards for the OTA at the Bachelor’s level are expected to be available in late 2017
· Schools who are starting these programs will need to apply for accreditation through ACOTE and will be treated as new programs – this will include a self-study and onsite visit by ACOTE
· The proposed BS in Occupational Studies is a post-licensure program 
· SAC will continue with the proposed program
· When accreditation standards become available they will be review with discussion of applying for the BS in OTA

Follow-up on recommendations from the Baccalaureate Degree Task Force 
· Elliot reported that the state academic council voted in favor of having guidelines for admission to the new baccalaureate programs established by the state academic senate and the state chancellor’s office. 

Minor changes to the current proposed curriculum  
Michelle recommended the following minor changes:
1. Change the lower division statistics course from Mathematics 219 – Statistics and Probably to Psychology 210 – Statistics for the Behavioral Sciences as this class relates better to the OTA student needs.  Either the Math or Psychology statistics course would be accepted.  Michelle will present this change to the OTA Professional Advisory Committee on December 4th.
2. Change the name of the upper division OTA course from Health Systems and Practices to Health Systems and Emerging Practice Areas in order to include the areas that AOTA considers to be emerging areas of practice in OT. 

Sample COR
Michelle distributed the proposed COR on the Therapeutic Approaches to the Older Adult course and explained the purpose of the course.  Bonnie suggested creating DLA’s for this course. This COR will now be reviewed with Monica Porter and Andy Gonis from the curriculum committee. 

Web pages 
Bonnie Jaros created at web page for the baccalaureate program and there is a link available to it on the OTA home page.  Michelle shared a web page that is in process.  The group provided feedback including:
· Distinguishing the cost of the lower division and upper division courses more clearly
· Including the total cost of the program
· Include information on Financial Aid being available and how to contact the Financial Aid office 
· Changing the application date to be in line with application dates used by the CSUs – October 1 – November 30.  
· Adding pictures 
· Creating a Frequently Asked Questions link

Applicants  
When we begin to receive applications we will need additional counselors to review transcripts and create a plan 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 
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